


with environmental requirements; however, it is our understanding that nationwide few firms
offer these kinds of services to this segment of the market. Municipalities are already working to
comply with the GASB 34 requirements and are looking for this expertise. For example, the
First Annual Conference on Infrastructure Priorities is scheduled to be held in Washington, D.C.
on October 24-26. This Conference will provide a forum to discuss valuing and financing
environmental infrastructure, institutional change, and community involvement. All these topics
are part of the GASB 34 process.

Recommendations: We recommend that the 2002 SBIR solicitations include strategic
management tools for the public and private sectors in its list of eligible research topics. In
addition to GASB 34 compliance assistance, other examples of soft technologies include:
Capital asset management strategies, system optimization techniques, condition assessments,
-utility rate setting in support of full cost pricing, benchmarking and management information
systems. We also recommend supporting development of innovative environmental accounting
techniques, lifecycle analyses, environmental management systems and other techniques and
systems that support the environmental industry and/or promote cleaner business. Small
consulting businesses that have begun development of promising tools and techniques in these
areas should be encouraged because they are the most likely vendors of such services to smaller
municipalities and small businesses, a niche market not presently well served in this regard. We
also recommend that the SBIR review panels include individuals with appropriate experience to
review soft technology proposals.

We appreciate very much your offering this opportunity to make suggestions to the SBIR
program and hope that you find these recommendations useful. Both EFAB and the EFCs would
like to continue working with your Office, especially in the area of commercialization of
promising environmental technologies. Please let us know if you are interested in further
collaboration by contacting George Ames at (202-564-4998).

-Sincerely, .
Robert O. Lenna, A. Stanley Meiburg
Chair, EFAB Executive Director

cc: EFAB Members
EFC Directors
Mike Ryan, Deputy Chief Financial Officer
Joe Dillon, Comptroller
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